March 7, 2002
Mr. Donald R. Metzler,
Program Manager
U.S. Department of Energy
Grand Junction Office
2597 B3/4 Road
Grand Junction, CO 81503

SUBJECT: REVIEW OF THE DRAFT GROUND WATER COMPLIANCE ACTION PLAN FOR
THE SHIPROCK, NEW MEXICO, UMTRA PROJECT SITE

This letter is to acknowledge receipt, by the U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), of the
U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) letter dated February 7, 2002, which transmitted the draft
“Shiprock Ground Water Compliance Action Plan,” dated February 2002, for the Shiprock, New
Mexico, UMTRA Project Site, for review by the NRC Staff. A schedule for review and comment on
the Ground Water Compliance Action Plan will be established, based on mutual priorities, during
the monthly telephone conferences between the NRC and the DOE Grand Junction Office.

If you have any questions regarding this letter or the NRC staff review, please contact the NRC
Project Manager for the Shiprock site, Ken Hooks, at (301) 415-7777 or by email at
KRH1@NRC.GOV.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly
Available Records (PARS) component of NRC’s document system (ADAMS). ADAMS is
accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/NRC/ADAMS/index.html (the Public
Electronic Reading Room).

Sincerely,

IRA/

Melvyn N. Leach, Chief

Fuel Cycle Licensing Branch

Division of Fuel Cycle Safety
and Safeguards

Office of Nuclear Material Safety
and Safeguards

Docket No. WM-58
cc: Arthur Kleinrath, DOE Grand Junction
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